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CITY OF SHORELINE 
 

SHORELINE CITY COUNCIL 
SUMMARY MINUTES OF WORKSHOP DINNER MEETING 

   

Monday, February 24, 2020 

 Conference Room 303 - Shoreline City Hall 

5:45 p.m.  17500 Midvale Avenue North 

  

PRESENT: Mayor Hall, Deputy Mayor Scully, Councilmembers Chang, McConnell, 

McGlashan, Roberts, and Robertson 

 

ABSENT: None 

 

STAFF: Debbie Tarry, City Manager; John Norris, Assistant City Manager; and Allison 

Taylor, Deputy City Clerk 

 

GUESTS: Debora Juarez, Seattle City Councilmember 

 BrynDel Swift, Chief of Staff to Councilmember Juarez 
 

At 5:49 p.m., the meeting was called to order by Mayor Hall, who welcomed Councilmember 

Juarez and Ms. Swift.  

 

Conversation began with discussion on the evolution of the Regional Homelessness Authority 

and the City’s stance on revenue sources. It was generally agreed that a regional approach to 

support for those experiencing homelessness is the best solution, rather than creating invisible 

lines between cities and the associated services available. The hope of collaboration on 

establishing overnight space for the unsheltered in partnership with other cities was mentioned, 

and Shoreline’s efforts to provides shelter and services to those in need were described. 

 

Mayor Hall described the traffic challenges at the 145th Street Corridor and the importance of 

establishing smooth transit connection to the future Light Rail Station Area was emphasized. 

Councilmember Juarez shared similar struggles in pursuing improvements to the 130th Street 

future Station Area. The negative impacts on transportation funding since the passage of State 

Initiative 976 were mentioned, and it was stressed that Corridor project success is dependent on 

solid partnership between the associated cities and agencies. It was also stated that Shoreline 

feels renaming the ‘145th’ Street Station to ‘148th’ Street Station to accurately reflect its location 

would be accurate, and Councilmember Juarez indicated her support for this change. 

 

Revenue sources for the improvements to 145th Street west of the Station Area were talked 

about, and the challenges of securing funding commitments from all the associated agencies 

were recounted. The need to get more buy-in, including financial, from Seattle was indicated, 

and Councilmember Juarez suggested communicating the need directly to Mayor Durkin. She 

assured the Councilmembers of a general awareness of the shared problem with the Corridor and 

said Sound Transit has been focused on alignment of projects and encouraged continued 
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advocacy for the 145th Street Corridor project work happening in conjunction with the Station 

Area work.  

 

Councilmember Juarez invited the Shoreline Councilmembers to the Northgate Ice Centre 

Groundbreaking event and described the additional development associated with the project.  

 

Mayor Hall thanked Councilmember Juarez and Ms. Swift for their willingness to make time for 

conversation. 

 

At 6:52 p.m. the meeting adjourned. 

 

 

__________________________________ 

Allison Taylor, Deputy City Clerk 
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